
 

 

The Boots to Business Reboot program is provided through the coordinated efforts of the SBA and the following valued partners:  

Note:  All SBA programs and services are extended to the public on 
a nondiscriminatory basis. Reasonable arrangements for persons 
with disabilities will be made if requested at least two weeks in 
advance.  Contact: the Boots to Business team at 202-205-8381 or 
email boots-to-business@sba.gov . 
 

  

OWNING A VETERAN-OWNED SMALL BUSINESS 
Veterans have the character, discipline and skills needed 
to succeed as small business owners and entrepreneurs. 
Wondering what it takes and how you can prepare? 
Enroll in Boots to Business Reboot. 
 

ABOUT BOOTS TO BUSINESS REBOOT 
Boots to Business Reboot is a two-step training program 
that provides participants an overview of business 
ownership as a career vocation, an outline and 
knowledge on the components of a business plan, a 
practical exercise in opportunity recognition, and an 
introduction to available public and private sector 
resources.  
 
Step one is the Introduction to Entrepreneurship course 
eligible to Veterans of all eras, service members 
(including members of the National Guard and Reserve) 
and their spouses. This course is instructed by SBA and 
its partners, who are skilled business advisors. 
 
Step two is one of the online follow-on courses instructed 
by a consortium of professors and skilled business 
advisors from the SBA Network.  If you’ve already 
attended an in-person Boots to Business or Reboot 
class, visit https://sbavets.force.com/ to sign up for one 
of the online B2B follow-on courses. 
 

Thursday, March 21, 2019 

8:30 am – 4:00 pm 

 

Youngstown Business Incubator 

Minority Business Assistance Center 

241 W. Federal Street 

Youngstown, Ohio 44503 

For More Information 
Email:  niah.duncan@sba.gov 
Call:  (216) 522-4826 
 
To join the B2B community:  
https://sbavets.force.com/s/login/SelfRegister 

 
To register for a Reboot class:  
https://sbavets.force. com/  
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The regular luncheon meeting of the 
Mahoning and Shenango Valleys 
Chapter of the Military Officers As-
sociation of America (MSVC-MOAA) 
was held at the Consolidated Activities 
Center of the Youngtown Air Reserve 
Station in Vienna on Friday, February 
22, 2019. Over 35 members listened 
to fellow Chapter member, former LT 
Bruce Bille, USN, give a presentation 
highlighting the remarkable service the 
USO has furnished to military service 
members and their families for 78 
years. Bruce, a graduate of the US Na-
val Academy, was named the Executive 
Director of the USO of Northern Ohio 
in 2017 and was directly involved in 
the establishment of the USO Lounge 
at the YARS. Incidentally, the YSRS 
USO Lounge, which was dedicated 
April 11, 2015, is the only such facility, 
worldwide, to be established at an Air 
Reserve Station. Prior to becoming the 
Executive Director, Bruce worked for 
General Dynamics as research analyst 
in the operations department and then 
worked for 18 years as an executive re-
cruiter for industry. Bruce serves as the 
Chapter’s treasurer and is also involved 
in a number of other veteran organiza-
tions and associations. As Executive 
Director of USONO, Bruce Bille carries 
out its mission of providing morale 
building programs and comfort and 
care services to the active military and 
their families in the 31 northern most 
counties in Ohio. Services are provided 
at seven different locations including: 
MEPS Center in Cleveland, Cleveland 
Hopkins Airport, USO YARS, USO 
Toledo, USO Camp Ravenna, and two 
care package distribution centers in 
West Geauga and in Warren. The War-
ren distribution center is located on 160 
Clifton Dr NE and is manned by volun-
teers on the 2nd and 4th Wednesdays of 
the month. 
The USO was first established prior to 
the onset of America’s involvement in 

Ohio’s Congressional members, Sena-
tors, and staff to bring awareness of 
critical issues facing our military ser-
vice people and their families. Also, on 
the state level, there is strong on-going 
advocacy to push our State legislators 
to support NOAA and the Coast Guard 
receiving the same exemption as other 
retired military from State income 
taxes for military retirement pay. 
Winners of the 50/50 were SFC Tom 
Nevin and CW4 Robert Morris. LTC 
Don Rasile was the winner of the book, 
1863 The Rebirth of a Nation by Jo-
seph E. Stevens which was graciously 
donated by LTC Rod Hosler
Please check the MSVC calendar for 
upcoming events as March and April 
will have a lot of Chapter and com-
munity events you will not want to 
miss. The next Chapter meeting will 
take place on Friday, March 22nd at the 
YARS CAC. It will start one-half hour 
sooner with lunch served at 12:30. 
Guest speaker will be Ralph Pfingsten, 
author of The History of the Ravenna 
Arsenal. Pfingsten became familiar 
with the Ravenna Arsenal (renamed 
Camp James A. Garfield) while doing 
biological surveys for the ODNR. 

February Meeting Bruce Bille, Executive Director, USONO

Bruce Bille, acccepts the MSVC flag set from President, 
Florence Hosler, both are former LT's in the Navy.

World War II when President Franklin 
Roosevelt sought to unite several ser-
vice associations into one organization 
to lift the morale of our military and 
nourish support on the home front. 
Those entities—the Salvation Army, 
Young Men’s Christian Association, 
Young Women’s Christian Association, 
National Catholic Community Ser-
vices, National Travelers Aid Associa-
tion, and the National Jewish Welfare 
Board—became the United Service Or-
ganizations or, the USO. This is a non-
profit 501(c)(3) organization, chartered 
by Congress, and is located in over 200 
locations across the globe. Its stated 
mission is to strengthen America’s 
Military Service members by keeping 
them connected to family, home, and 
country throughout their service to the 
nation. It is a private organization that 
relies on the generosity of individu-
als, organizations, and corporations to 
support its activities and is powered by 
a family of volunteers to accomplish its 
mission of connection. 
There have been many programs put on 
by the USO over the years. Perhaps the 
most notable of these are the overseas 
entertainment events hosted by numer-
ous celebrity entertainers such as Bob 
Hope, countless Hollywood elites and 
5-Star music groups. Some of the lesser 
known morale-building programs 
include: operation phone home, USO 
Pathfinder, United through Reading, 
Tickets for the Troops, Care Package 
Distribution, and even events for mili-
tary families such as Daddy-Daughter 
Dances, Breakfast with Santa, and 
Family Readiness events. 
During the legislative moment segment 
of the meeting, LTC Rod Hosler men-
tioned again that he will be traveling 
to Washington, DC April 8–12 to meet 
with our national legislators during 
MOAA’s annual Storming the Hill. 
While in DC he will meet with many of 
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Mahoning and Shenango Valleys Chapter 
Membership Requirements 

Membership in MSVC-MOAA shall be composed of: Men and 
women who are or have been commissioned or warrant officers of 
the seven United States uniformed services (Army, Navy, Air Force, 
Marine Corps, Coast Guard, National Oceanic and Atmospheric 
Administration, and Public Health Service). Surviving spouses of 
deceased individuals who, if living, would be eligible for member-
ship. Chapter specific membership for spouses of present members 
and honorary members. MSVC-MOAA memberships are open to all 
eligible people.

MSVC-MOAA 2019 Calendar
Date Location and Program

3/19 Veterans of the Valley Luncheon; St Nicks Hall, Struthers 11-1  p.m.  
RSVP to Rod Hosler contact info on page six.

3/22 Lunch 1300  CAC, YARS– Ralph Pfingsten, History of Camp Ravenna
April No MSVC meeting
4/25 YSU ROTC Awards breakfast, invitation only 8 a.m.

4/26 East High School JROTC Awards Banquet, 6–9 p.m. Contact David 
Di Tallo if you wish to attend, contact info on page six.

4/27 Council of Chapters Meeting–Columbus 10 a.m.

5/2
Dinner Meeting, 1830 hr CAC, YARS-Cadet Night 
This is our showcase event plan to attend! 
Please consider donating to a Cadet dinner.

5/18 Armed Forces Day at Buhl Park
6/27 Dinner Meeting 1830 hr Golden Corral Hermitage Speaker Jon Kolb
7/25 Pistol & Rifle Shoot at Vienna 

8/22 Dinner Meeting Steak Fry & Corn Roast , 1830 hr CAC, YARS speaker 
from Youngstown Air Reserve Base Community Council

9/26 Lunch/Dinner? Meeting Touring Youngstown Business Incubator
10/25 Lunch 1300 hr, CAC, YARS- Mercer County VSC Larry Scheetz
11/15 Lunch 1300 hr, CAC YARS
12/8 MOAA/ROA Christmas Party
Date, time and place subject to change, check our web site, www.msvc-
moaa.org>Activities>Next Chatper Event
YARS –Youngstown Air Reserve Station, Vienna, OH  TBA –To be announced
CAC –Community Activity Center      NOC–Navy Operational Center
Suggestions for programs contact: �COL John Koshan 330-448-4758 

Surviving Spouse Corner:
Planning For The Future
These conversations can be difficult, but they are a priceless 
gift to your family after you’re gone.
By Anne Hartline, chair, Surviving Spouse Advisory Committee
Planning for the future includes having financial affairs in 
order, sharing your personal affairs with your family, and 
keeping important documents together in an accessible 
place. Discussing information about handling business 
after your death is one of life’s most difficult tasks. How-
ever, making preparations and sharing with your spouse, 
children, or the executor of your estate is a priceless gift. 
Frequently, spouses have the perspective that sharing this 
information would burden their loved one. However, avoid-
ing these preparations creates a cruel weight that can cause 
much anxiety at a most difficult time.
MOAA has available several helpful publications that can 
be completed and shared with your family. Personal Affairs 
Action Guide: A Personal Inventory for Peace of Mind is 
a workbook for servicemembers with space to list details 
essential for smooth transitions for survivors. Survivor’s 
Planning Guide, also designed for filling in the blanks, 
was created for surviving spouses. These guides are avail-
able for download on MOAA’s website. Life and Premium 
members can order hard copies from MOAA. One of the 
benefits of membership in MOAA is the availability of its 
many publications.
In addition to income, other financial information is critical 
knowledge to provide for survivors. Some considerations 
include determining how much income will be required for 
your spouse to maintain your current lifestyle. Your spouse 
will not inherit any VA disability benefits you are receiv-
ing. If you have elected to purchase the Survivor Benefit 
Program, your surviving spouse will receive a maximum 55 
percent of your retired pay. Consider your spouse’s personal 
sources of income and the penalties for being single, includ-
ing possible increases in health insurance and a greater tax 
rate on Social Security. Examine life insurance policies for 
beneficiaries. If you have named a charity or another inheri-
tor, consider whether your spouse might need that money 
to pay bills.
Step up! Plan and share information as a priceless gift to 
your spouse and family!

This newsletter is published for the benefit of the members of the 
Mahoning and Shenango Valleys Chapter, which is an affiliate of 
the Military Officers Association of America (MOAA). MOAA and 
its affiliated chapters and councils are non-partisan. Articles in this 
newsletter are the opinions solely of the individual authors and do not 
necessarily express the policy or opinions of the newsletter’s editor or 
publisher. Also, the individual opinions do not reflect an endorsement 
by the Mahoning Shenango Valleys Chapter or the national organiza-
tion of the Military Officers Association of America, unless so indicated 
[Copyright 2016 Military Officers Association of American All rights 
reserved.] Questions or comments should be directed to: Former LT 
Florence Hosler, USN email: hoslerfm@zoominternet.net

Mahoning and Shenango Valleys Chapter
Mission Statement 

MSVC will promote the objectives of the Military Officers Association 
of America providing a uniform lobbying platform on behalf of the ac-
tive duty, Reserve, Guard, retired, and former officers of the uniformed 
services and their spouses and families.  Conduct activities which: 
perpetuate traditions, educate and inform members of world, national, 
and local events, which affect the current and former members of the 
U.S. military. Provide a fraternal and supportive community for mem-
bers to network, socialize and promote camaraderie.

http://www.msvc-moaa.org
http://www.msvc-moaa.org


Em
ail the legislative contacts through their w

eb site.

Legislative Contacts
MOAA Legislative Update 
moaa.org/takeaction or 
1-800-234-6622 ext. 215
Pres. Donald Trump (R)
The White House
1600 Pennsylvania Ave.
Washington DC 20500
Switchboard: 202-456-1414
www.whitehouse.gov
OHIO
Senator Sherrod Brown (D)
United States Senate
713 Hart Senate Office Bldg.
Washington, DC 20510
Phone: (202) 224-2315
Fax (202) 228-6321
www.brown.senate.gov 
Senator Rob Portman (R)
United States Senate
448 Russell Senate Office Bld.
Washington, DC 20510
Phone: (202) 224-3353
www.portman.senate.gov
Representative District 6
Bill Johnson (R)
192 East State St.
Salem, OH 44460
Phone (330) 337-6951 
Fax (330) 337-7125
http://billjohnson.house.gov
Representative District 13
Tim Ryan (D)
241 West Federal St. 
Youngstown, OH 44503
Phone: (330) 740-0193
Fax: (330) 740-0182
http://timryan.house.gov
PENNSYLVANIA
Senator Robert Casey Jr. (D)
393 Russell Senate Office Bld. 
Washington, D.C. 20510
Phone: (202) 224-6324
Fax: (202) 228-0604
www.casey.senate.gov
Senator Patrick Toomey (R)
248 Russell Senate Office Bld.
Washington, D.C. 20510
Phone: (202) 224-4254
Fax: (202) 228-0284
www.toomey.senate.gov
Representative District 3
Mike Kelly (R)
33 Chestnut Avenue
Sharon, PA 16146
Phone: (724) 342-7170
Fax: (724) 342-7242
http://kelly.house.gov
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These Bills Will Help Medical Retirees. 
Encourage Your Lawmakers to Support Them

Multiple pieces of legislation have been introduced this session to address one of MOAA’s key 
advocacy issues - retirees who are forced to relinquish all or a portion of their retirement pay to 
receive VA disability compensation. MOAA needs your support to get the House and Senate to 
make these bills a priority.

MOAA and other advocacy groups have long targeted members of this group and have since 
2001 expanded the pool of retirees who are eligible to receive full DoD retirement and VA 
disability benefits. Current law exempts combat-injured retirees from the offset, for example, 
as well as those who served more than 20 years and have a disability rating of 50 percent or 
higher.

That still leaves several groups of veterans who must part with their earned retirement benefit, 
dollar for dollar, to receive VA compensation. These bills seek to right that wrong:

1.	 The Disabled Veterans Tax Termination Act (H.R. 333), introduced by Rep. Sanford Bishop 
(D-Ga.), addresses retirees with more than 20 years of service and disability ratings of 40 
percent or lower, as well as medical retirees with less than 20 years of service - so-called 
“Chapter 61 retirees.”

2.	 The Retired Pay Restoration Act (H.R. 303), introduced by Rep. Gus Bilirakis (R-Fla.), 
would eliminate the offset for 20-year retirees with disability ratings at 40 percent or lower, 
but would not address those with less than 20 years in uniform.

3.	 The Senate version of the Retired Pay Restoration Act (S. 208), introduced by Sen. Jon 
Tester (D-Mont.), uses slightly different language to achieve the same ends as the House 
version with the same name.

Why Back All the Bills?
MOAA supports all three pieces of legislation, and continues to support any effort that would 

address any group of veterans suffering from this unfair system, which has its roots in 19th-
century veterans legislation.

“The reality is, we have to trust these legislators and their strategy to gain approval for full 
removal of the offset,” said Col. Dan Merry, USAF (Ret), MOAA’s vice president of government 
relations. “We’re seeking the restoration of earned benefits, and not on the backs of other 
beneficiaries. All of these bills in the aggregate achieve that end, and we’ll keep fighting until 
all retirees receive both their service-earned retirement pay from DoD and their Disability 
Compensation from the VA.”

MOAA President and CEO Lt. Gen. Dana T. Atkins, USAF (Ret), offered similar guidance in a 
letter to Tester and Sen. Lisa Murkowski (R-Alaska), an original co-sponsor of S. 208.

“Expanding eligibility for concurrent receipt of earned retirement and disability compensation 
is an issue of great importance to our members,” Atkins wrote. “MOAA supports any effort 
to secure concurrent payment of retirement pay and disability compensation for our disabled 
servicemen and women, such as the Retired Pay Restoration Act. … Although I know that 
full resolution to issues of concurrent receipt may not be achieved by any single bill, I look 
forward to working alongside you and others in Congress to provide further relief by securing 
concurrent receipt for all disabled veterans who have lost their retirement benefits.”

Join MOAA’s cause by asking your representatives to support H.R. 333, along with H.R. 303 
and S. 208.

What Would Major Cuts to Military Medical Personnel Mean to Your Care?
In July, MOAA first identified four key and rather worrisome trends we’ve been closely 

tracking that are taking place in the military health care system. Now, we can add the planned 
reduction in the number of military medical personnel to the list.

Legislative Report, March 2019 — LTC Rod Hosler, USA Ret.

Continue on page 4
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If the numbers are as large as we have been led to believe 
(approximately 17,000 positions), this will exceed and 
intensify the impact of the other trends, and may have 
considerable effect on military beneficiaries in significant 
ways. 

We will not be able to assess the impact of these large cuts 
in the number of practicing military physicians, nurses, 
medics, and other allied 
medical personnel until 
the fiscal year 2020 defense 
budget request is approved 
by the White House and sent 
to Congress in mid-March. If 
Congress approves the cuts, 
to be presented billet by billet, 
they would start to take effect 
quickly in FY 2021.

Proposed personnel reductions of such magnitude surely 
will affect military medical training platforms. It takes years 
to educate physicians, and there are projections of physician 
shortages: A recent study released by the Association of 
American Medical Colleges predicts that by 2030, the 
United States will face a shortage of between 42,600 and 
121,300 physicians. This leads us to our first question: How 
this will affect the military mission and medical care, and 
how can leaders expect to have a medically ready force 
without a ready medical force?

Our second question: What would these cuts mean for 
beneficiaries? If the plan is just to replace these health 
care providers with civilians, that’s not a reliable strategy. 
Getting private-sector medical professionals to take jobs 
near rural bases may not be realistic or feasible. 

Beneficiaries, including active duty families who receive 
care at military treatment facilities, may be forced to seek 
it in the TRICARE networks. Pediatric and obstetric care - 
which are now available to these beneficiaries - may vanish 
from the MTFs. Lab and pharmacy services, along with 
radiology, may be greatly reduced. We already are starting 
to see TRICARE Prime retirees being re-enrolled from 
MTFs into the civilian networks, resulting in them being 
charged with new, and higher, co-payments.

These are major shifts in military medicine. MOAA will 
watch DoD’s proposed FY 2020 budget closely and will 
assess the impact on military beneficiaries.
Federal Legislation—Bipartisan House Bill Would 
End ‘Widow’s Tax’ 

Legislation introduced by Reps. Joe Wilson (R-S.C.) 
and John Yarmuth (D-Ky.) would end the deduction of 
Survivor Benefit Plan (SBP) annuities from Dependency and 
Indemnity Compensation (DIC) paid to survivors of fallen 
service members, known as the “widow’s tax.”

MOAA has long supported repeal of the widow’s tax, 
backing similar legislation from Wilson and others. The 
change would mean that in cases where military service 
led to the death of a servicemember, DIC would be paid in 
addition to the SBP annuity.

About 67,000 military survivors would benefit from this 
legislation, with the current offset costing them about 
$12,000 annually.

“The SBP-DIC offset remains 
grossly unfair to the members 
of the military community 
who deserve our support the 
most,” said Lt. Gen. Dana T. 
Atkins, USAF (Ret), President 
and CEO of MOAA. “We 
thank Reps. Wilson and 
Yarmuth for their bipartisan 
leadership on this issue, and 

we encourage their fellow legislators to join the fight.
“This is uniformly agreed-upon throughout Congress, but 

they haven’t found the political will to resolve it,” Atkins 
said. “The 116th Congress has an opportunity for getting this 
done.”

Wilson introduced the new legislation — H.R. 553, 
the Military Surviving Spouses Equity Act —on Jan. 15, 
with Yarmuth as the bill’s lone listed original co-sponsor. 
Text of the bill wasn’t immediately available, but it’s 
essentially similar to bills Wilson introduced in the last 
four congressional sessions, with all four bills garnering 
more than 200 co-sponsors. Despite the support, neither 
these bills nor similar ones put forward by other legislators 
in previous sessions were put up for a vote, even by a 
committee.

“It is unconscionable to think there is a ‘Widows Tax’ on 
the surviving family members of our fallen heroes,” Wilson 
said in a release announcing the bill. “We owe it to them 
to secure stable benefits in the event of their retirement or 
death.”

Yarmuth, the newly installed chairman of the House 
Budget Committee, echoed that statement saying the bill 
“corrects a terrible wrong and makes clear that we support 
members of our military not just when we need them, but 
when their families need us.”

In April, as part of its annual Storming the Hill event, 
MOAA plans to bring in chapter leaders from across the 
country to meet with lawmakers to find a permanent end to 
the widow’s tax. 

Mail Your Letters To Congressional Leaders
Please sign, seal, stamp, and mail the blue-colored 
letters in the March issue of Military Officer to the 
preaddressed key congressional leaders. If your 
spouse is listed in your MOAA record, an additional 
four letters are included from her or him to sign and 
mail. Be a part of MOAA’s “One Powerful Voice” and 
urge your legislators to end the widows tax.
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https://aamc-black.global.ssl.fastly.net/production/media/filer_public/85/d7/85d7b689-f417-4ef0-97fb-ecc129836829/aamc_2018_workforce_projections_update_april_11_2018.pdf
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Mahoning and Shenango Valleys Chapter–Blue Star Families, Active Duty Members, YSU Grads
If you know anyone who is deployed, or will be deploying, overseas, please contact the USO so we can add them to our recipient list. We want to support as 
many of our dedicated military members as possible and keep them connected with home and family. Contact Information: Bruce A. Bille, USO Northern Ohio 
Youngstown Air Reserve Station Support Office,   Office: (330) 609-2115   Cell/Text: (330) 333-0397   Fax: (330) 617-8515   E-mail: USOTrumbullCo@gmail.com

Son of Mark and Patty Andrews, 
Maj Matt Andrews, USAF, McGuire Air Force Base, New Jersey
Son of Jim & Martha Bishop 
Lt Col Kevin Bishop, USAF, Kirtland AFB Albuquerque, New Mexico
Son of Walt & Kathy Duzzny, Sr., BG Walter Duzzny, Deputy Commanding 
General, North Fifth Army, Border Security 
Son of Jim & Carrie Hosack, LT Brennan Hosack, USN, Key West, Florida
Son of  Julia MacRae Maj John MacRae, USAF, Elgin AFB, Florida F35 instructor pilot.
Sons of Rick & Janice Morgan  LTC Andrew Morgan, USA, at NASA, Johnson Space 
Center, Houston, TX He heads into space this summer. LCDR Benjamin Morgan, 
USCG, with VTS (Vessel Traffic Service) at USCG Sector New Orleans, Louisiana
Nephew of Carl & Clara Nunziato, LTC Jerald Nunziato, battalion commander of 
public affairs at Ft. Bragg, North Carolina
Grandson of Tom & Marla Raseta  
A1C Joshua Raseta, USAF, Hill AFB, Ogden, Utah, F16 Fighter Squadron
Son of Rick & Kelly Williams  
PFC Garrett Williams, USA, 82nd Airborne at Fort Bragg, North Carolina 
Son of Mike and Barb Wisniewski  
CW2 Steven Wisniewski, is a Maintenance Test Pilot for the AH-64D Apache 
helicopter. He is stationed at Ft Drum, NY part of the 10th Mountain Division
Active Duty and Reserve Chapter Members
LTC Wil Kline, USAR, Pittsburgh
LT Jason Lasssiter, USCG, Cleveland

Capt Joshua Palmer, Ohio Air National Guard, Rickenbacker
LCDR BJ Sacramento, USN, (COMSUBGRU 8) NSA Capodicinho, Naples, Italy
MAJ Lisa Stremel, USA, Germany
1st Lt Kristina Valentic, MC–USAFR, Youngstown Air Force Reserve Station
2LT Aqeel Hamoodi, USAR, Atlanta, Georgia
YSU ROTC Graduates 
2013–1LT Jacob Rafidi, USA, Virginia
2014–�1LT Tyler Strohecker, USA, Ft Drum, New York
2014–1LT Lorin Davis, USA, Wheeler Army Airfield, Hawaii
2014–�1LT James Stiger, Fort Leonard Wood with the 5th EN BN, Missouri
2015–�2LT Jared Hideg, USA, Florida
2016–2LT Brandi Burrows, Military Intelligence, Ft. Campbell, Kentucky
2016–2LT Adam Hoover, Chemical Corps, Ft. Leonard Wood, Missouri
2016–�2LT �Matthew McIntire, Chemical Corps, Ft. Leonard Wood, Missouri
2017–2LT Lonnie Bissmeyer, Signal Corps
2017–2LT Tierney McCaster, Fort Campbell, Kentucky

2018–2LT Zachery Gibson, Field Artillery, Ft. Sill, Oklahoma (BOLC)
2018–2LT Zachary Szewczyk, Cyber Branch, Ft. Gibson, Georgia (BOLC)
2018–2LT Sean Pregi

Membership Renewal or Application for Mahoning and Shenango Valleys Chapter
Name:_ __________________________________  Military Status_ _________Spouse Name______________________

Branch _______ Rank________Years Active/Reserve____/_____

☐ �Regular Member (Retired, Former, Active* Officer of the 
seven uniformed US Services Membership $20/year)

☐ ��Surviving Spouse is available for surviving spouse of a military officer Membership $10/year) 
☐ Spouse (local MOAA chapter only, not national, spouse is member of chapter) Membership $20/year)
Address:__________________________________________________________________________________________

Primary Phone: _ _______________________	 Secondary Phone____________________________________________

Driver's License Number for Air Base Access _ ___________________________________________________________

E-mail: _ ___________________________________________ Applicant DOB __________ Spouse DOB_ ___________
☐ Newsletters will be emailed, if you prefer postal service, check this box
Member of MOAA National ☐ Yes ☐ No MOAA #____________________
Make Check Payable to: MSVC-MOAA mail to address on right
You may pay regular and surviving spouses dues (not spouses) with a credit card at: www.moaa.org
You may use credit card and PayPal to paid, regular, spouses and surviving spouse dues at msvc-moaa.org/membership

MSVC-MOAA
PO Box 494
Vienna, OH 44473-0494

 ❑ Active *(Regular) — ❑ Reserve*— ❑ National Guard*  
*�Free chapter membership if under government contract 
and you maintain a MOAA national membership. 
A non military email address is preferred. 
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March Birthdays: �2–James Stiger, 3–US Navy Reserve, 9–Joe Zentis, 13–Tom Petzinger, 17–Edi Zentis, 
17–Bill Sweeney (Army), 20–Andrew Nelko

April Birthdays: �3–Nick Spano, 14–US Air Force Reserve, 14–Rose Pacalo, 16–Don Allen, 
16–Tyler Strohecker, 23–Jason Lassiter, 23–US Army Reserve, 27–Wil Kline

mailto:USOTrumbullCo%40gmail.com?subject=
http://www.moaa.org
http://msvc-moaa.org/membership


Luncheon Meeting at YARS, Friday, 22 March 
 at 1230 hr – RSVP by Wednesday, Noon

Where: �Youngstown AF Reserve Station 
Community Activity Center 
3976 King Graves Rd 
Vienna, OH 44473

Who: �Members, Spouses, Bring a Guest, Surviving Spouses
Social: 1200 no cash bar
Call to Order: 1230 (12:30 p.m.)   Lunch: �1235
Attire: Warm Spring Causal
Program: �Ralph Pfingsten, author of The History of the 

Ravenna Arsenal. Pfingsten became familiar 
with the Ravenna Arsenal while doing biological 
surveys for the ODNR. This allowed him access 
into highly restricted facilities where he was able 
to document what he saw.

Entrees
Buffalo Chicken Wrap, beverage. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                              $8.00 
Lettuce, tomato, onion, shredded cheddar, ranch and buffalo sauce
Club Sandwich, beverage . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                    $8.00 
Ham, turkey, bacon, American & provolone cheese, lettuce, 
tomato and mayo 
Reuben Sandwich, beverage. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                 $8.00 
Marble rye, cornbeef, sauerkraut, swiss and dressing 
Fish Sandwich, beverage . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                $6.00 
Tarter sauce and lettuce 
Chef Salad, beverage, roll. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                      $9.00  
Cherry tomatoes, sliced red onions, cucumber, hard-boiled eggs, 
shredded cheddar, pepper jack cheese, julienne ham and turkey
Dressings available, �Balsamic, Blue Cheese, Italian, 

Ranch, Raspberry Vinaigrette 

Side Options 
if you only order side options, beverage is $1.00:
Side Salad. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                                   $3.00 
tomatoes, cucumbers, black olives & cheese 
Dressings available, �Balsamic, Blue Cheese, Italian, 

Ranch, Raspberry Vinaigrette
French Fries . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                                $1.00 
Cup of Chili . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                                   $3.00
RSVP:
1. �Use the web site msvc-moaa.org/next-chapter-event to 

place your order. 
2. �Email Janet Oglesby djo52800@neo.rr.com with your 

reservation and menu selection.
3. �Or call 330-568-4456 leave a message. Make sure you 

state your menu selection.
The web site msvc-moaa.org/next-chapter-event is set up to 
take orders, but not credit cards. It will help with accuracy of 
the order. Please pay at the lunch meeting with cash, check, or 
credit cards this meeting. 
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MSVC Board of Directors for 2019
President................................Former LT Florence Hosler, USN 
hoslerfm@zoominternet.net
1st Vice Pres. (Programs)...... COL John Koshan, USA, Ret. 
cdr475@roadrunner.com 
2nd Vice Pres. (Membership).....LTC Sam Axtell, USA, Ret. 
lcaxer01@aol.com
Secretary..................................................Former LT Al Lind, USN 
msvcoh10@gmail.com 
Treasurer.......................................... Former LT Bruce Bille, USN 
bbille.usna.82@gmail.com
Past President ex oficio ....... LTC Gary Williams, USA, Ret. 
gwilliams15@comcast.net 

Board Members at Large and Committee Chairs
Personal Affairs............Former CPT Dennis Gartland, USA 
gartlandd2@yahoo.com
Public Relations............ LTC Michael Wisniewski, USA, Ret. 
mikewappraiser@aol.com
Legislative Affairs.......................... LTC Rod Hosler, USA, Ret. 
hosler1@zoominternet.net
Student Affairs....................... CDR David DiTallo, USN Ret.	
david.ditallo@gmail.com 
Member at Large ...........Former CPT Ralph DeLucia, USA 
rok31a@msn.com
Member at Large ....................LTC Larry Scheetz, USA, Ret.	
thescheetz@gmail.com
Chaplain................................. Lt Col Ralph Minton, USAF, Ret. 
mintonrandb1@gmail.com
Historian Officer....................................................Dennis Gartland
Newsletter & Surviving Spouses....................Mrs. Janet Oglesby 
jlo52800@neo.rr.com
United Veterans Council......................................................Rod Hosler
USO Northern Ohio Executive Director............... Bruce Bille
MOAA Ohio Council President............................... Rod Hosler
Ohio Veterans Affairs Web Page 
http://dvs.ohio.gov/
Pennsylvania Veterans Affairs Web Page 
http://www.dmva.pa.gov/veteransaffairs

Note Time Change

https://www.facebook.com/MOAAOH10/?modal=admin_todo_tour
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